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Heart of America Chapter 36
Minutes of the April 1, 2012 Meeting

President Wayne Herrmann calied the meeting to order at 2:00 PM.

No guests were present at this meeting, but long time member, Dwain Paugh, returned to
our meeting..

Minutes of the February 2012 Meecting as published in the Aprii Newsletter were ap-
proved as written unnamiously.

Treasurer, Ruth Herrmann, reported that the Chapter February balance of $5,763.35 had
grown by $511.00 from dues and 50/50 drawing, less $1,163.20 for clock restoration
prizes of $100.00, $1,000.00 donation to the National Association and 63.20 postage
expenses, leaving a present balance at this April Ist meeting of $5,111.15, The Regional
Account in February had a balance of $17,698.82, less Insurance expense of $368.00, but
this account was increased by $3,570.00 registration for our April 20-21 Regional, a do-
nation of $200 from the Great Plains Chapter 58, and $2.60 interest bringing the Region-
al Account balance to $21,103.42.

The President reported he had received for the Chapter, a Thank You letter from The
National Association, § Steven Humphrey, Executive Director and a special Thank You
note from Ruth Overton, the Nationai President.

Some meinbers tried to get the Educational Service On Line, in February, but could not
open the Service on the computer. It appears the program has some problems to work
out, either on our end or otherwise.

In Don Allens absence, the Herrmanns reported that 104 registrations and 93 sales tables
had been pre-registered. Don Allen had indicated everything was progressing well for
the Regional. There still is a need for home-baked finger foods, people to set up tables
on Thursday, April 19 (Dwain Paugh was chairman of this activity.} A security sheet
was passed around for sign-up and Mark Carr would be presenting his program on the
recovery of the stolen Family Tall-case clock.

Darrell Carr reportecd on an educational program to be presented in the near future on
repairing movements with ball bearing bushings, to be presented by a Mr. Buttersworth
of Des Moins.

It was reported that the National Association Board had voted to discontinue the Suitcase
Workshop as of April 1, 2012. Bill Dugan is stiil working on a clock repair program and
stenciling workshop for our Chapter Members.

The 50/50 pot was won by Wayne Herrmeann,

Show and Tell consisted of Bob Hensley reporting on a modern alarm ¢lock that raises a
globe and sparks a light, to be seen at the Regional and receiving his 40 year pin from
National. Florent Wagner showed an unusal clock decorated with a castie-like painted
case that only struck on the hour and half-hour, having aTegula movement which played
the westminister chime on a music box (only using four notes of a 25 tooth comb, which
seemes a waste) and had a band or cabie connecting the movement in the bottom of the
case to the hand motion works behind the face of the clock in the peak of the case. It
played the four westrminister notes tune after striking the hour on a bell--reverse order
for most westminister striking clocks. "There were no birds in the bellfrey™ in this cuck-
00 type movement ¢lock, said Wagner.

This meeting closed at 2:50 PM.

Respectfully submitted,
Hazent Wagney, Secretary
















— REGIONAL FACTS AND FINANCIALS —

The 2012 River Cities Regional Report

EXPENSES;
City of Lenexa — for Community Center
Crown Plaza Hotel - for Breakfast Banquet
NAWCC - for fuli page ad
NAWCC - for % page ad
Miscellaneous printing & postage - for flyers, posters & schedule
Affordable Insurance Service
Air Fare — for Jon Brandon, speaker
Harry Firth — door prize given at Breakfast Banguet
Security — for pIT duty police officer during the night
AA Promotions — for table rental
Cash - for door registration
Mart Bucks - given on the Mart floor
NAWCC - for 2 new members, 2 renewals & 5 assoc. memberships
Registration refunds

Total Expenses

INCOME;
Deposits — from Registrations
Donation — from Great Piains Chapter 58
Refund — City of Lencxa — damage deposit

Total Income

Other Statistics

Total attendance 209  (Pre-Registrations 134 Door Regisirations Fri. 68 Sat. 7)
Total tables sold 118 {7 — five table holders 1 - six table holder)

Chapter 36 members attending — 47
NAWCC - 2 new memberships, 2 renewal memberships 5 - four month memberships

Registrations received from advertising;
Jan/Feb Bulletin fuil page ad — 50
Mar/Apr Bulletin ¥ page ad — 17
Electronic Newsletter — 8
Reservations made by phone during last week — 4

Attendance by State
Missouri — 82 Colorado - 3
Kansas — 63 Mlinois & Ohio — 2 each
Nebraska — 22 Louisiana, Maine, Arkansas, Wisconsin
lowa - 12 & California — 1 each

as & Okiahoma - 7 each Tokyo, Japan - 1
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